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Editor Notice

The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and

August by El Korah Shriners at

1118 West Idaho Street, Boise,

Idaho 83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands

of the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the

publication month in order to

get them in the Dust.

Please submit all ads, articles,

pictures, and announcements

for publication in the Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah.

September 2018 Stated Meeting
The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, September 12, 2018. Look

for more information on meeting plans and dinner coming soon!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2018 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate…………………...Dave Thomas

Chief Rabban………….….Garland Risner

Assistant Rabban……….....Rick Holloway

High Priest & Prophet..…….….Will Votaw

Oriental Guide………..….....…Dale Rutter

Treasurer…….………..………..Gary Betts

Recorder…….…..….....….…...…Art Kilton

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…....….......Noah Serna

Chaplain …………….……..…...John Field

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master....Raymond Schild

Marshal…..….........................Justin Boyer

Captain of the Guard….….Jimmy Hansen

Outer Guards……….…......Sean Newbry,

Chris Burgess, Gary Anton,

Jason Cheke, Wayne Foster

Aides

Chief Aide…….….…………………………

Desert Dust

Editor...……………..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland…………..…….…..Rick Holloway

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who

download the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to

fit in available space, but it

will be at least as large as

the sizes listed above.

2018 Dues

There are still 118 Nobles

who have not paid their 2018

dues. Please help El Korah

and pay your dues today.

You can call the Recorder’s

office at 208-343-0571 for

assistance. Thank you!



Page                                                          DESERT DUST JUNE 20183

Potentate’s Page    By Dave Thomas
I cannot believe it is already June and we are dark until September, seems like we just got started,
not to worry we had a great time last month and there is plenty to keep us occupied this summer.
Now for an update of what we did and what is coming up.

As promised, the Spring Cold Sands Ceremony and Parrot Head party report. We now have three
new Nobles joined with us, Gary Munson, Aaron Cobb and Afshin (pronounce “Af-Sheen”) Mofid,
the Players did a fine job putting on the Cold Sands and the Black Light Patrol added to the show
with a flag ceremony followed by the Building of the Arches.

Then the fun began, Roosters Eatery put together a Low Country Boil with plenty of Shrimp, Crab, Sausage, corn-on-the-cob,
potatoes, Cheddar Cheese Biscuits and Pineapple Upside Down cake to top it all off. Rockin Rooster provided the
entertainment and as a special treat, Jocelyn kept the Island theme going with Hula lessons, the ladies did great and
surprisingly there were some pretty good Nobles on the floor! Please be sure to introduce yourself to our new Nobles when
you see them.

Stated Meeting on the 9th was well attended, had a slight glitch with our video-conferencing but the Tech club had it
resolved in short order. Roosters Catering again provided the meal, as always, the food was great.

May 18th was the last scheduled Nobility night until September, Clubs and Units, if you have an idea for a Nobility Night this
summer, bring it on! We’re always looking for new events.

May 20th Baron’s Shriner’s Car Show was again a home run despite the rain, over $19,000 was raised for the P.T.F. I was
especially proud of the number of volunteers/ Nobles who showed up for set up/ tear down and lending a hand during the
event. I received many comments from the Barons’ staff of how appreciative they were of the guys in the “Red Hats”
pitching in.

May 28th N-S All Star Game Minico HS, Once again the North prevailed, congratulations Nobles, great show!

June 2nd and 3rd Gunfighter Skies, MHAFB, Noble Steve Bennett is flying his plane, Noble Steve has Imperial permission to
represent the Shrine Hospitals for Children in the shows he participates in and proudly displays the SHC Logo on his plane as
well as setting up a booth at the airfield. Noble Steve is a commercial pilot and does this on his own dime, what a great
example of what a Shriner is, thanks for everything and thanks to the Nobles who helped at our info table.

June 18th through the 24th: CIRCUS! 3 days in Eastern Idaho followed by 3 days in Nampa at the Ford Idaho Center. This is
our main fundraiser, let’s get behind our Circus Chair Jay Garrett and make this the best year ever. Look for upcoming info
for what help Noble Jay needs. Don’t forget your Noble’s tickets, what makes a Circus successful is “cheeks in the seats”,
each ticket admits one adult or two kids under 12 so potentially you could provide the Greatest Show in Idaho to 12 Kids.
June 16th Emmett Parade, Contact Director Jesse to register your Club or Unit.
June 22nd Meridian Dairy Days Parade, Contact Director Jesse to register your Club or Unit.
July 15th-19th Imperial Session Daytona Beach Florida, Myself, CR Garland and AR Rick will be representing El Korah, should
be some interesting information for our September Meeting.
July 20th Breaking Benjamin Tour. Need Nobles and Ladies to sell CD’s. Taco Bell Arena, to benefit SLC Hospital, a great
chance to see a free concert and help the Kids. Contact Corey Turner @ 208-841-2097 to get on the list.
August 4th E-W Game Baker City, Clubs and Units, Nobles, get with Director Jesse to participate in the Shrine Parade then
come to the evening game with your fez on!
August 16th-18th PNSA Summer Convention Casper, WY. PNSA is always a fun time, parade, competitions, great food,
Casper has some great history and superb fly fishing.

Our website is getting better, thanks to the input provided by our C/U’s and Nobles, with summer coming it is more
important than ever to keep the info stream flowing, so we all know what’s going on, Jose Costa is our webmaster and he
needs your input to keep it up to date, his email is: jose.e.costacastro@gmail.com.

The revised 2018 Directory is available, stop in at the Recorder’s office and pick one up. Still have ties and pins available, the
Ties are $20, XL lengths available, the pins are free.

“Recorder’s Hot News” is emailed weekly by Noble Art, to update Temple activities. Divan Reps/ Ambassadors please use
this for up to the minute Club/ Unit Talking Points.

Yours in the Faith,   David E. Thomas, Potentate 2018 and Lady Pam
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Greeters Greetings
By Bill Sawyer, President

The Greeters held their May meeting at El Korah on May 4th. Our speaker was Mr. Bruce Wong, Director of the Ada County
Highway District. Mr. Wong, a very interesting and accomplished man, explained the problems facing ACHD in trying to keep
pace with the rapid growth of Boise and Ada County. He explained the challenges of such things as “High Density
Construction” and the strain put on the road system at rush hour. He also addressed a pet peeve of mine: bicycles on city
streets and country roads, mixing with vehicular traffic. He reminded us that most cyclists also own cars and paid road taxes.
Therefore bike lanes were warranted in the name of safety. He also cited data showing ACHD to be a leader in efficiency and
“bang for the buck.” I came away with a better understanding of their problems and appreciation of their operation.

Our June speaker will be Ada County Sheriff, Steve Barnett. I’m sure he will have some interesting stories to tell as well as
answers to some of your questions about the relative safety of our community as well as the threats we face.

Dinner will be roast pork with all the trimmings.

I saw Pat Rice over the weekend. He is excited about the Convention Center Tour that he is hosting for the Greeters on June
13. We need to be there at 4 pm and he will take it from there. It will be fun! See you there! If you haven’t already done so,
make reservations by June 5, with one of the following: Ed Hulme - e.khulme72@gmail.com; Clarence Jones -
cjones1939@cableone.net: or Bill Sawyer - wcsawyer@gmail.com.

If you missed the Potentate's “Low Country Boil” at the Ceremonial on April 28, you missed a FUN party. Ronda’s Low
Country Boil tasted as though it came directly from Lafayette, Louisiana, the heart of “Cajun Country.” Kudos to all involved.

Players Playbill

The Players will be taking some time this summer to

prepare for a very busy fall. Look for the Players at

the Ceremonial in November as well as putting out

the availability of a Second Section of the 3rd degree

for area Blue Lodges by this fall.

We are planning a terrific picnic for the summer and

will be sending out a casting call for the 2019

Melodrama. Watch the September 2018 Desert Dust

for more information. If you ever wanted to act in a

Melodrama, make sure you come to the casting call

for your opportunity to be part of the fun!

Visit one of the Common Cents stores
soon - six locations in Pocatello, three
in Idaho Falls, plus Logan, UT and
Brigham City, UT!

Significant Contributor to the El Korah
Patient Travel Fund

www.commoncentsstores.com/storelocator

Barons Shriner Car Show
By Ken Rufe

The Classy car club would like to thank each and
everyone of you for your great support in making this
years Barons/Shriners car show a great success. We
had a great auction, food, music and local micro
brew. We would especially like say thank you to the
Black Light Patrol for donating the cost of renting a
big tent. Thank You Brothers!

Even though we only had half of the cars we had last
year and it rained a LOT, we were able to collect
$19,877.00 for the Patient Travel Fund. We would
also like to mention that the Barons Car Club was
very instrumental in collecting and developing this
event as well. Without the Barons, we would not
have been able collect this amount of money.
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From the Recorder’s Desk
It seems like the Temple kitchen has been under construction
for way too long. Then the upstairs restrooms were suddenly
out of service from water damage. It may not appear so, but
now that the air drying is complete and we are protected
from mold, repairs are underway. Your patience and
tolerance for the delays are truly appreciated. These
construction rascals haven’t given me a specific completion
time, but we will urge them along. (I think there’s a cattle
prod in the closet.)

Some interesting folks use the El Korah Temple for their
special functions. The Belly Dancers were recently undulating
to special music. Baron’s Car show was unique. So many cars
of yesteryear, refurbished and colorful. Hope you got a
chance to see them. The Kiwanis is having their annual play
right here on our stage. The play dates are June 8th and 9th ,
2018. This is a serious murder mystery play with dinner for
$50. Interested in attending? Call Connie 208-850-8674

It’s almost June and the Circus is just around the corner. Mark
your calendar for June 18 in Idaho Falls, June 19 in Pocatello,
June 20 in Twin Falls, and June 22, 23, and 24 for the Nampa
performances. Noble’s tickets have been mailed out. Please
take a few moments and return your $50 check. Since the
tickets are worth $16 each, $50 is such a bargain with a
savings of $46 . Put the tickets to good use by going to the
Circus. If you can’t use the tickets yourself, I’ll bet your
neighbor kids would like them. Our new Treasure Valley
venue is the Ford Idaho Center in Nampa. Bigger and better.
More room. Free parking. Hey, Gang. . .THE CIRCUS IS IN
TOWN! LET’S GO!

It won’t be long until summer. A great time to enjoy the Units
and Clubs picnics. Don’t miss these fun outings. The Temple
will be dark in July and August, so have a great summer.

IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40, 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By SALLY SABINO
Princess Badoura

Greetings to all,

Our Annual Silver Tea fundraiser was held
Saturday, May 19 at the home of Past Queen
Delta Holloway. Our beautiful Queen Jackie
Holloway welcomed 90 ladies to a wonderful
afternoon of music out on the lawn with tea and
delicious food prepared by our members.

Our summer calendar begins with one of our Fun
Events July 14. It is a 5K/1K Fun Run and Walk at
Kleiner Park – Pavilion B-1 and starts at 9:00am.
For more information contact PQ Barbara
Strouth 208-599-5457.

On August 9-11, we will be at El Korah Shrine for
North West Daze “Bee Our Guest.” It will be
filled with numerous fun activities including …
Iras Temple’s 4th Annual Golf Tournament on the
11th at Lakeview Golf Course – Shot Gun Start at
8:00am. Contact Pr. Tirzah Sony Yates at 208-
869-6922 ​for sponsorship, team signup and
more. For complete North West Daze
information and a packet, contact Pr. Rebecca
Price - 208-739-0208. Registration is due July 1st.

Sending warm thoughts your way for a beautiful
and fun summer.

When it feels too hot this 
summer, remember Winter is 

only 6 months away!
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Portland Shrine Hospital Report
Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The Portland Shriners Hospital recently received the Oregon Business Ethics
Award for Non-Profit Organizations. This award is sponsored by the Portland
Rotary Club, one of the largest Rotary clubs in the nation. According to
Dereesa Reid, Administrator, this award is a reflection of all of the Shriners,
physicians, and employees that have served for almost a century in Portland
to provide outstanding pediatric orthopedic care. “It is a great honor to be
recognized by Rotary International, an organization that upholds service,
ethics, and community service,” said Ms. Reid.

In other news, Shriners Headquarters announced the “Optimization of C-Fab” operations (Prosthetics and
Orthotics) into two locations, Tampa and Portland. These two sites were selected because of the availability of
space near a hub airport, history of quality of the existing on-site C-Fab, and other factors. The current fabrication
sites that will be consolidated into Portland’s new C-Fab West include Salt Lake City, Spokane, St. Louis, Chicago,
Pasadena, Northern California, Twin Cities, Portland, and Honolulu. It is anticipated the transition will be complete
by January 2019.

Don’t forget the upcoming Walk and Roll for Love for the Portland Hospital to be held on Sunday, September 9.
Look for more information on this event in an upcoming Desert Dust!

Visit to Mexico City 
Shriners Hospital

Noble Skylor Lenz
recently visited the
Shriners Hospital in
Mexico City and got to
take a nice selfie! This
hospital is the busiest in
the Shrine Hospital
network in terms of
inpatient and outpatient
visits.

Gold Rush Shrine Club

The next meeting of the Gold Rush Shrine Club will be
Sunday, June 10. Socialization starts at 10 am with
lunch provided around noon. The Rednecks will supply
the lunch of BBQ pork and sirloin with sides of baked
potatoes and corn. RSVP to Noble Dale Rutter so we
can get a head count for lunch after the meeting.

Phone:  208-350-8068
Email:  rutterdr0321@gmail.com

Have a Safe and Happy Summer!
Dave Thomas, Potentate and Lady Pam

We hope to see you at the Circus, the many 
parades, club and unit picnics, or at any of the 

other events scheduled over the summer.
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Duners Doings            by Jose Costa, President
Greetings Nobles and Ladies,

It has been a very busy month for us. First of all, I want to give a big thank you to Noble Adrian and Lady Jocelyn
Fannin for hosting our annual fish fry. On behalf of all of us that had the pleasure to attend, Thank you! Second I
really want to say thank you to our Parade Master, Chris Burgess, that has put a lot of effort, as always, to have this
year’s schedule ready to go. We had two tech days in which we addressed the issues that we had with some
buggies; I can honestly say that it was a very productive and a lot got accomplish. Now we are ready to parade! Our
first parade will be at Emmett and we can’t be more excited to attend. It is always a very fun parade. We want to
encourage all past and present Sand Duners to communicate with our Parade Master if you want to ride in any of
the parades. We always welcome anyone willing to ride, have a good time and of course put on a great smile!!!.

As we look forward into the future, we are also getting ready for our Screening Clinic. Justin Petersen is on the
move and getting ready for the event, please see our flyer for the date of the event and if you have any questions
about it please contact me or any of our members, especially Noble Justin.

As we close for the summer I want to say thank you to all the Duners and their motivation, without you we would
not be able to do all this. THANK YOU all!!! We hope to see as many of you this parade season and safe travels to
those vacationing.

Provost Guard By John Kinney

Well the 11th annual Wine tasting is over and
hopefully everyone is recovering. If you
missed this year’s event I guess you will have
to wait a year for the next one!

The evening was a great success, a good time
was enjoyed by all. Thanks to all the many
people who donated their time, talent’s, and
the many donated trips to McCall, fishing,
and evening with Santa. There were 5
wineries with us for the evening, showing off
their fine wines and advertising what they
had coming up this year. The “Grapeful Dead”
band was again playing for everyone’s
enjoyment. The hors d’oeuvres were
delightful. Our silent auction was well
received and there were an array of
wonderful items. Our Master of Ceremonies
Gary Adams was outstanding, his assistance
was greatly appreciated.



Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                             JUNE 2018  8

This is CONFIRMATION that we will once again be raising money for SHC through the Rock n' Roll program
on the Breaking Benjamin tour! I know that most Shriners haven't a clue who they are, but please google
them and listen to a few of their songs. They might not be your type of music, but please do not let that
stop you from helping out for a few hours.

We will be selling Breaking Ben's BRAND NEW CD EMBER for $20. It was released on April 13th.

SHC will receive at least 50% of the gross AFTER cost of goods, the guitar and minimal nightly expenses. Funds will be sent to
the Hospitals after the tour from Breaking Ben's business manager.

We have been asked to get at least 40 volunteers to work the show Friday July 20, 2018 at Taco Bell Arena selling CDs with a
raffle ticket for an autographed guitar. If you would like to help out for a few hours, please send Ill. Sir Corey J. Turner PP. an
email or text to the address or phone number below. I will add you to the list. If your name is not on the list when submitted
to the tour manager the day before the show we cannot add you to help. Sorry!

When I know the exact times to meet and where we will be meeting I will let everyone on the list know that location.

Yours in faith, Ill. Sir Corey J. Turner PP  cturner_330@yahoo.com  208-841-2097

Black Light Patrol 
By Ray Schild, President

The Elite Black Light Patrol held its final Spring meeting
last night, and everyone looks forward to a busy
Summer Session representing El Korah at several public
events.

The Patrol will provide a Color Guard at the Ford Center
Shrine Circus performances, June 21-23. We will be
marching in Emmett on June 16, Meridian on June 22
and Mountain Home on September 4 in those
respective parades.

The Patrol is also active interfacing with Blue Lodges,
attending and putting on FC ceremonies under the
black lights. After the well received ceremony in
Payette, we had a request to do one for Boise #1 last
week and were prepared, but the candidate had a
family medical emergency and the program had to be
cancelled, but will be rescheduled soon and the Patrol
will be there. Noble Bert swung into action to organize,
and incredibly the Patrol, in the space of days, had a full
contingent assembled and ready for the FC Degree. The
Patrol rose up and answered the call! El Korah can be
very proud of the Patrol as I certainly am.

We also expect to be out in force to support the
upcoming Shrine football events. El Korah Nobles
showed their philanthropy and heart once again,
donating time, effort and resources to the Classic Car
Club last weekend, and has approved payments in
support of the Circus, taking out an ad and sponsoring a
bicycle.

The Patrol stands ready to support the Shrine and
Masonry shoulder to shoulder with our Brothers and all
the units.

Have a wonderful Summer, see you in September!

El Korah

American Legion

Post 100

Dear Veteran,

I write this article on the traditional Memorial
Day, May 30th. I hope each of you had the opportunity to
decorate the grave of a loved one. Each of us, veteran or not,
have paid the price of freedom that has made America the
greatest nation the world has ever known. I just a couple
months we will celebrate the independence of our country. As
with Memorial Day, Independence is more than a day off from
work, it is a day of remembrance and celebration. I request
each of you get with a young member of your family and
explain what Memorial and Independence Days are all about.
They no longer learn about it in the schools they attend. It is
up to us to educate them about our American history.

Our American Legion post meets the 3rd Friday of the month in
the El Korah Oasis. We begin at noon with a luncheon followed
with our monthly business meeting. You don’t have to be a
combat veteran to belong, you just needed to be on military
active duty during a recognized conflict. Our membership
annual dues is only $35.00. If you would like to become an El
Korah Legionnaire, please contact either Commander Dick
Swift (208) 890-5691 or Adjutant Bob Finney (208) 344-9145.
Our membership is 132.05% of what we had this time last year.
Keep encouraging people to join. We are a cordial and social
group that shares and gets much pleasure from each other’s
camaraderie.

Finally, if you have time on your schedule, take your family to
the Shrine Circus. The dates are as follows: Idaho Falls: June
18th, Pocatello: June 19th, Twin Falls: June 20th, and Nampa:
June 22, 23 and 24th.

I hope to see you at the Circus!
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Nomad News
By Warren Hill, Scout

Twenty-one Nomad Nobles and Ladies camped at the Ambassador RV Resort of Caldwell in early May. Members
enjoyed good fellowship, social activities, and lots of good food. We took a fun trip to Notus to visit the Garage
Cafe, home of a 2 pound hamburger and a homemade milkshake.

In late May the Nomads RV Club made our annual trek to the Hagerman RV Village of Hagerman. A report on this
outing will be in the next Desert Dust.

Upcoming outings include: Nat Soo Pah Swim and Campground, near Twin Falls, on June 11-14. The first weekend
of August we will participate in the East-West Shrine All Star Football Game activities in Baker City, Oregon. In late
August the club will participate in the Idaho Masonic Picnic weekend at the Challis Hot Springs of Challis, Idaho.

We welcome fellow Shriners to join us for Nomad outings. Contact an officer for more details: Trailboss Mitch
Davis (208) 895-7655, Assistant Trailboss Jay Garrett (208) 707-4397, or Scout Warren Hill (208) 994-6596.

We have fun all summer long

Have a wonderful Summer, see you in September

Cupcakes for Kids!

Idaho Arts Charter School kindergarteners created
artwork and sold it to their parents, raising $400
for the Patient Travel Fund. On May 30, we
delivered 130 cupcakes, since they have 120
kindergarteners. Their teacher is Ms. Monica
Puga. Her child is a recipient of Shrine hospital
services. The kids loved our hats (Fez). We got
hugs from several of them.
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Sportsmans

Raffle

This year, the El Korah

Sportsmans Raffle will have a

new look and feel. In an attempt

to continue the success and

momentum of El Korah’s

premier fund raising event, the

committee had decided to raise

the bar and look at ways to

improve this event with the

adoption of a new format.

This year, the event will include

more involvement and

sponsorships from local

business and will have, in

addition to our gun raffle, a live

auction, professionally catered

dinner, premium beverages,

games, corporate tables and

tiered seating options. The

2018 event will be billed as the

El Korah Dennis Dillon

Sportsman’s Classic Raffle and

Auction. The Dennis Dillon

Auto, RV, and Motorsports have

purchased the Main-sponsor

spot for 2018 and we are

looking for big things this year

having a prominent local

business as our sponsor and

partner. Please see the

advertisement poster on the

following page.

Please stay tuned as this

exciting new event unfolds for El

Korah Shrine. As in past years,

we will be looking to all clubs

and units for help with ticket

sales and promotions to make

this event the best ever!!!!

If anyone is interested in joining

this dedicated team of hard

working and creative

individuals, contact chairman,

Garland Risner at 208-866-9411.

We'll keep you posted on the

things as they develop! ! !
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Northwest Daze 2018  Sponsored by Iras Temple No. 40

You are cordially invited to join Iras Temple No. 40, Daughters of the Nile, on August 9-11 in Boise this

year to celebrate Northwest Daze! The 4th annual DON Golf Tournament will be held on Saturday, Aug 11.



Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                            JUNE 201813



Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                            JUNE 201814



Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                            JUNE 201815



Page                                                         DESERT DUST                                    FEBRUARY 201716

Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


